# RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021 -

From: McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX <Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>

To: Sara Dubois <sdubois@spca.bc.ca>, Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>, Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>, Natasha Kim

<Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>, Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

Sent: September 22, 2021 12:46:25 PM PDT

Hi Sara,

Thank you for the information.

I have shared this with our Chief Vet for her information.

We will be in touch as this work evolves.

Regards,

Jennifer

Jennifer McGuire, P.Ag. Assistant Deputy Minister Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries

From: Sara Dubois <sdubois@spca.bc.ca>
Sent: September 22, 2021 12:36 PM

To: Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>; McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX <Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>; Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>; Natasha Kim <Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>;

Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Thank you Tom and Jennifer for your time today,

Here is the link from the Canada Mink Breeders Association referencing the vaccine use in 2021 (at 4m30s) and order for 2022:

https://youtu.be/g gmfkaEH0s

Even if BC fur farmers are given access to the vaccine, we remain concerned about the use of limited provincial resources for indefinite monitoring and management of risks on fur farms.

Note the speaker also references the last outbreak and that virus-positive mink were captured outside the perimeter fence, which conflicts with the statement in the Ministry's release on July 26.

We look forward to ongoing updates on this file.

Cheers, Sara

Sara Dubois, PhD, RPBio (she/her/elle) Director, Science & Policy Division BC SPCA Chief Scientific Officer 778.772.9762

### sdubois@spca.bc.ca • spca.bc.ca

Animal Cruelty and Wildlife Hotline: 1.855.622.7722

Respectfully acknowledging that I work on, and this email was sent from, the unceded traditional territory of the downriver həṅḍəmiṅəṁ speaking peoples - ,xʷməðkʷəḍəm (Musqueam), and səʾilwətaʔ-ł (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations, and the Skwxwú7mesh-ulh Sníchim speaking peoples - Skwxwú7mesh Uxwumixw (Squamish) Nation whose historical relationships with the land continue to this day.

OUR MISSION: To protect and enhance the quality of life for domestic, farm and wild animals in British Columbia.

The BC SPCA is a not-for-profit organization reliant on donations from the public. Charitable Tax # BN 11881 9036 RR0001

This message and any attachments or links are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain privileged and confidential information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy the original message. Thank you.

# Re: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021-

From: Natasha Kim <Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>

To: McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX <Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>, Sara Dubois

<sdubois@spca.bc.ca>, Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>, Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>, Andrea Glickman

<andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>, Judy Wilson <judy@ubcic.bc.ca>

Sent: September 22, 2021 12:50:08 PM PDT

Attachments: UBCIC CC02 24 Resolution2021 05 HuntingPaper Mandate.pdf

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Dear Jennifer,

Please find attached UBCIC Resolution 2021-05 that was referenced by Kukpi7 Judy Wilson in the meeting. Thank you for meeting with us all.

Warm regards,

### Natasha Kim

Policy Writer and Researcher

### Union of B.C. Indian Chiefs

TEL (604) 684 0231 (604) 802 5172 (604) 684 5726 natasha@ubcic.bc.ca WEBSITE www.ubcic.bc.ca

401 - 312 Main Street, Vancouver BC V6A 2T2

### OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE

From: McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX < Jennifer. Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: September 22, 2021 12:46 PM

To: Sara Dubois <sdubois@spca.bc.ca>; Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>; Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>; Natasha Kim <Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>;

Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

Hi Sara,

Thank you for the information.

I have shared this with our Chief Vet for her information.

We will be in touch as this work evolves.

Regards,

### Jennifer

Jennifer McGuire, P.Ag. Assistant Deputy Minister Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries

From: Sara Dubois <<u>sdubois@spca.bc.ca</u>> Sent: September 22, 2021 12:36 PM

To: Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>; McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX <Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>; Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>; Natasha Kim <Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>;

Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Thank you Tom and Jennifer for your time today,

Here is the link from the Canada Mink Breeders Association referencing the vaccine use in 2021 (at 4m30s) and order for 2022:

https://youtu.be/g\_gmfkaEH0s

Even if BC fur farmers are given access to the vaccine, we remain concerned about the use of limited provincial resources for indefinite monitoring and management of risks on fur farms.

Note the speaker also references the last outbreak and that virus-positive mink were captured outside the perimeter fence, which conflicts with the statement in the Ministry's release on July 26.

We look forward to ongoing updates on this file.

Cheers, Sara

Sara Dubois, PhD, RPBio (she/her/elle) Director, Science & Policy Division BC SPCA Chief Scientific Officer 778.772.9762

sdubois@spca.bc.ca • spca.bc.ca

Animal Cruelty and Wildlife Hotline: 1.855.622.7722

Respectfully acknowledging that I work on, and this email was sent from, the unceded traditional territory of the downriver həṅḍəmiṅəm speaking peoples - ,x<sup>w</sup>məðk<sup>w</sup>əỳəm (Musqueam), and səʾiilwətaʔɨ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations, and the Skwxwú7mesh-ulh Sníchim speaking peoples - Skwxwú7mesh Uxwumixw (Squamish) Nation whose historical relationships with the land continue to this day.

OUR MISSION: To protect and enhance the quality of life for domestic, farm and wild animals in British Columbia.

The BC SPCA is a not-for-profit organization reliant on donations from the public. Charitable Tax # BN 11881 9036 RR0001

This message and any attachments or links are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain privileged and confidential information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy the original message. Thank you.

# OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE UNION OF BRITISH COLUMBIA INDIAN CHIEFS

FOUNDING HEAD OFFICE 209 - 345 Chief Alex Thomas Way Kamloops, B.C. V2H 1H1

Tel: 250-828-9746 Fax: 250-828-0319



VANCOUVER OFFICE 401 - 312 Main Street Vancouver, B.C. V6A 2T2 Tel: 604-684-0231 Fax: 604-684-5726

1-800-793-9701 Email: ubcic@ubcic.bc.ca Web: www.ubcic.bc.ca

Union of B.C. Indian Chiefs Chiefs Council February 24<sup>TH</sup>-25<sup>TH</sup>, 2021 Virtual Meeting

Resolution no. 2021-05

**RE: UBCIC Mandate on Hunting** 

Copyright

**2021-05** *Page 1 of 3* 

Copyright

Copyright

# RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

From: McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX <Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>

To: Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>, Natasha Kim <Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>, Sara Dubois

<sdubois@spca.bc.ca>, Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>, Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>, Judy Wilson

<judy@ubcic.bc.ca>, Todosichuk, Ardice AFF:EX <Ardice.Todosichuk@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: September 27, 2021 1:22:25 PM PDT

Hello Andrea,

In response to your question, the Ministry is continuing to review our policies and regulations regarding mink farming, and we are not currently working on a financial transition plan for mink farmers. Like all farms, mink farms are eligible for the AgriStability Program as the Canada Revenue Agency considers fur sales as farm revenue.

As you may be aware, AgriStability is an individualized program which compares a farm's program year margin to the Olympic average (excludes the highest and lowest) for that farm from the previous five years. Farms which experience more than a 30 percent drop in margin receive a payment. Lower market prices, production issues and/or higher expenses can all cause or contribute to an AgriStability payment.

AgriStability is designed to not mask market or production signals. Instead, individual farms experiencing multiple years of poor returns have a lower historic margin and therefore receive a lower level of support. This is currently occurring in the mink sector.

Regards,

Jennifer McGuire, P.Ag. Assistant Deputy Minister Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries

From: Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

**Sent:** September 22, 2021 12:56 PM

**To:** McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX <Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>; Natasha Kim <Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca>; Sara Dubois <sdubois@spca.bc.ca>; Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>; Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>; Judy Wilson <judy@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Thanks Jennifer. We had another follow-up question. Can you provide any further info about the potential financial transition program you are working on for families involved in mink farming right now, and when that would be launched, and if that means the mink farms will be shut down as that is launched?

My best Andrea

### Andrea Glickman

Policy Director

### Union of B.C. Indian Chiefs

TEL CELL (604) 684 0231 (604) 842-2977 (604) 684 5726 andrea@ubcic.bc.ca www.ubcic.bc.ca

### OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE

We acknowledge our place of work is within the ancestral, traditional and unceded territories of the  $X^w m \theta \theta k^w \theta \phi \theta m$  (Musqueam),  $S k w w \phi \theta k^w \theta \phi \theta m$  (Squamish) and səlilwətał (Tsleil-Waututh).

From: McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX < Jennifer. Mcguire@gov.bc.ca>

**Sent:** September 22, 2021 12:54 PM

To: Natasha Kim < Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca >; Sara Dubois < sdubois@spca.bc.ca >; Ethier, Tom AFF:EX

<Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <cdaniell@spca.bc.ca>; Alison Cuffley <acuffley@spca.bc.ca>; Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>;

Judy Wilson < judy@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

Thank you Natasha for the resolution.

I have shared this with ministry staff.

Appreciate the timely response.

Regards

Jennifer McGuire, P.Ag. Assistant Deputy Minister Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries

From: Natasha Kim < Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca >

**Sent:** September 22, 2021 12:50 PM

**To:** McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX < Jennifer.Mcguire@gov.bc.ca >; Sara Dubois < sdubois@spca.bc.ca >; Ethier, Tom AFF:EX < Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca >

**Cc:** Craig Daniell < <a href="mailto:cdaniell@spca.bc.ca">cdaniell@spca.bc.ca</a>; Alison Cuffley < <a href="mailto:acuffley@spca.bc.ca">acuffley@spca.bc.ca</a>; Andrea Glickman < <a href="mailto:andrea@ubcic.bc.ca">andrea@ubcic.bc.ca</a>;

Judy Wilson < judy@ubcic.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Dear Jennifer,

Please find attached UBCIC Resolution 2021-05 that was referenced by Kukpi7 Judy Wilson in the meeting. Thank you for meeting with us all.

Warm regards,

### Natasha Kim

Policy Writer and Researcher

### Union of B.C. Indian Chiefs

TEL (604) 684 0231 (604) 802 5172 FAX (604) 684 5726 E-MAIL natasha@ubcic.bc.ca WEBSITE www.ubcic.bc.ca

### OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE

We acknowledge our place of work is within the ancestral, traditional and unceded territories of the  $X^w$ m $\partial \theta k^w$  $\partial \phi$  (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish) and səlilwəta $\theta$  (Tsleil-Waututh)

From: McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX < Jennifer. Mcguire@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: September 22, 2021 12:46 PM

To: Sara Dubois <sdubois@spca.bc.ca>; Ethier, Tom AFF:EX <Tom.Ethier@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Craig Daniell <<u>cdaniell@spca.bc.ca</u>>; Alison Cuffley <<u>acuffley@spca.bc.ca</u>>; Natasha Kim <<u>Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca</u>>;

Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

Hi Sara,

Thank you for the information.

I have shared this with our Chief Vet for her information.

We will be in touch as this work evolves.

Regards,

Jennifer

Jennifer McGuire, P.Ag. Assistant Deputy Minister Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries

From: Sara Dubois <<u>sdubois@spca.bc.ca</u>>
Sent: September 22, 2021 12:36 PM

To: Ethier, Tom AFF:EX < Tom. Ethier@gov.bc.ca >; McGuire, Jennifer AFF:EX < Jennifer. Mcguire@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Craig Daniell <<u>cdaniell@spca.bc.ca</u>>; Alison Cuffley <<u>acuffley@spca.bc.ca</u>>; Natasha Kim <<u>Natasha@ubcic.bc.ca</u>>;

Andrea Glickman <andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>

Subject: Vaccine follow-up - Fur Commission USA, Annual Meeting | August 25, 2021

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Thank you Tom and Jennifer for your time today,

Here is the link from the Canada Mink Breeders Association referencing the vaccine use in 2021 (at 4m30s) and order for 2022:

https://youtu.be/g\_gmfkaEH0s

Even if BC fur farmers are given access to the vaccine, we remain concerned about the use of limited provincial resources for indefinite monitoring and management of risks on fur farms.

Note the speaker also references the last outbreak and that virus-positive mink were captured outside the perimeter fence, which conflicts with the statement in the Ministry's release on July 26.

We look forward to ongoing updates on this file.

Cheers,

Sara

Sara Dubois, PhD, RPBio (she/her/elle) Director, Science & Policy Division BC SPCA Chief Scientific Officer 778.772.9762

sdubois@spca.bc.ca • spca.bc.ca

Animal Cruelty and Wildlife Hotline: 1.855.622.7722

Respectfully acknowledging that I work on, and this email was sent from, the unceded traditional territory of the downriver həṅḍəmiṅəm speaking peoples - ,xʷməðkʷəḍəm (Musqueam), and səʾiilwətaʔ+ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations, and the Skwxwú7mesh-ulh Sníchim speaking peoples - Skwxwú7mesh Uxwumixw (Squamish) Nation whose historical relationships with the land continue to this day.

OUR MISSION: To protect and enhance the quality of life for domestic, farm and wild animals in British Columbia.

The BC SPCA is a not-for-profit organization reliant on donations from the public. Charitable Tax # BN 11881 9036 RR0001

This message and any attachments or links are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain privileged and confidential information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy the original message. Thank you.

# E-App 4289 - Mink Farming

From: MacLellan, Alyssa AFF:EX

To: Sundhu, Ellora AFF:EX <Ellora.Sundhu@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: December 6, 2021 1:59:01 PM PST

Attachments: BC Mink Farm Closure, 639-2021.pdf, image001.jpg, 196676 Killey Draft.docx

Hi Ellora,

Here is another e-App re: Concern and displeasure with the decision to end mink farming.

Thank you, Alyssa



Alyssa MacLellan (She/Her) Administrative Assistant to the **Honourable Lana Popham** Minister of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries t 250.387.1023 f 250.387.1522

## **BC Mink Farm Closure**

From: Tim Killey \$.22

To: AFF Fur Farm Regulation Amendments AFF:EX

<FurFarmRegulationAmendments@gov.bc.ca>, Psyllakis, Jennifer FLNR:EX

<Jennifer.Psyllakis@gov.bc.ca>, Minister, FLNR FLNR:EX <FLNR.Minister@gov.bc.ca>,
OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX <Premier@gov.bc.ca>, Minister, AFF AFF:EX

<AFF.Minister@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: November 15, 2021 3:51:04 PM PST

Attachments: Mink Farm Closure Final.pdf

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Please reference the attached letter from the members of the BC Trappers Association Thanks

Tim Killey
President
British Columbia Trappers Association
Chair Urban Trapping Committee
s.22

